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Afternoon Tea 

Thursday 10th February 
2.30 - 4.30 pm 

Wangford Community 
Centre 

Served from 3.15pm and costing just £2.50 a head.  
If you would like to come along, just phone Sue on 578408  

or email suethemusic@gmail.com to book your place. 

For everyone's safety, please continue to wear a mask when 
moving around the Centre. 

 Snooker Club Re-Opening 

At a very positive meeting of former and new members, a  
revised way of operating the Snooker Hall was agreed. This 
paves the way for re-opening as soon as the new radiator and 
lock have been installed.  
Those who attended the meeting will be contacted once the 
date has been finalised. 
If you are interested in becoming a member, please either 
phone Malcolm Woolnough on 578701 or email Sue Taylor 
at suethemusic@gmail.com 

Poppies on 4 Paws 
£282.48 was raised for Hounds for Heroes from the sale of 
purple Remembrance poppies. Hounds for Heroes places 
assistance dogs with injured and disabled veterans and emer-
gency service personnel. Total donations to date are 
£13,296.48.  Thank you all so much for your support. 

Santa Paws Appeal 
Thank you to everyone who 
supported Santa Paws with 
donations of food, toys, 
bedding and treats. These and 
the money donated and raised 
by our raffle, auction and 
celebration tree will be divided 
amongst local rescue centres in 
early 2022.  

Special thanks to Carolyn, who raises money for the appeal 
each year by making and selling her beautiful cakes, and to 
the lady who brought in 20 lovely soft hand-knitted blankets 
which will be so appreciated by the charities.  

Walter and the team are truly humbled by your generosity 
and kindness. 
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Oh dear! 
 

Parking in Millfields was so bad 
that Father Christmas had to 
leave his sleigh and walk so he 

could arrive on time for his 
appointment with Toddler 

Group! 

News from Wangford Vets 



Wangford Village 
Store 

Monday to Saturday 
8.00am - 6.00pm 

Sunday 8.00am - 4.00pm 

Wangford Farm 
Shop 

Monday - Saturday 
9.00am - 5.00pm 
Sunday CLOSED 

Mobile Library 
The next visit is on 

Wednesday 16th February 

10.10am at Millfields 

10.35am at 
Wangford Church. 

Food Bank  
Thank you for all your 
support for The Sole Bay 
Foodbank. 
P l ea se  b r i ng  your 
donations to John and Jan 
Collins house at 19 
Lakeside Park Drive or 
phone 01502 725731 for 
collection.   
If anyone is aware of some-
one in financial difficulties 
and/or need who could 
benefit from a food parcel 
please encourage them to 
contact Lowestoft Food 
Bank on 07307 866 146 
or via email to: 
info@lowestoft.foodbank. 
org.uk 
 

Collection point 
There is also a basket for 
your donations at  the foot 
of the font in Wangford 
Church. 

WHAT’S ON IN FEBRUARY 

Wangford Parent and Toddler Group 
Mondays  9.30 - 11.30am  Community Centre 

Body Conditioning 
Tuesdays from 9.30 - 10.30am  Community Centre  

Blythburgh Bowls (winter meetings) 
Tuesdays from 2.00 - 4.00pm  Community Centre  

Wangford Art Group 
Thursdays from 9.30am to 12.30pm Community Centre 

Wangford Community Council 
Tuesday 1st February  7.45pm Community Centre 

Book Club 
Thursday 3rd February 8.00pm Community Centre 

The Arts Society 
Tuesday 8th February 2.00pm Southwold Arts Centre 

Wangford with Henham Parish Council 
Tuesday 8th February  8.00pm Community Centre 

Afternoon Tea 
Thursday  10th February  2.30pm Community Centre 

Uggeshall Coffee Morning 
Thursday  10th February 10.30am   Old School Hall 

Uggeshall Cinema 
Thursday 10th February  7.00pm   Old School Hall 

Suffolk Wildlife Trust 
Thursday 10th February 7.30pm Southwold Arts Centre 

Mobile Library at Wangford 
Wednesday 16th February 

1010 - 1030am Community Centre   1035 - 1045am Church Wangford Vets 
For your safety and ours 
we would like to ask you 
to continue to wear a face-
mask when entering the 
practice. 

Although most COVID 
restrictions have been 
lifted, we wanted to make 
all our clients aware that 
we still expect owners to 
wear a face mask when 
entering our practice for 
an appointment or 
collection of medication.  
If you cannot follow this 
request for health reasons, 
proof of exemption must 
be shown and you will be 
asked to wait outside while 
your pet is seen. 

Wangford 100 
Club 2021/22 

Winners in the Christmas 
Draw were: 

1. Geoff Pepper 
2. Paul Peck 

3. Pamela Atherton 
4. Mark Notton 
5. Sharon Baldry 
6. Gillian Clark 

Winners in the January 
Draw were: 

1.Carol Coram 
2. Caroline Robertson 

3. J. Seagon 

Grand Henham Steam Rally 
Join our team! We're looking for 

someone to help us secure sponsorship 
from local companies for our 2022 

event - and beyond. 
Experience preferred.  

Interested in this role? 
Please email info@henhamsteamrally.com for more details.  

This year's Rally will take place  
on 17/18 September at Henham Park. 

WangfordHelp 
Omicron 

If you need any help, 
especially if you are 

shielding or anxious due to 
the new variant, simply call 

or email us.  
Email: 

wangfordhelp@gmail.com 
Phone: 07941 156508 / 

01502 578408 

Omicron 
If you need practical help 
or support, or would just 
like to discuss your worries  
about the new variant, 
please telephone Sarah 
Butt 578519 /07979 
770383 

Wangford 
Post Office 

Tuesdays  
from 10.00am - 12 noon 

Thursdays  
from 1.00 - 3.00pm  

at the 
Community Centre. 

Please continue to wear a 
face covering and socially 

distance. 
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THE HALESWORTH CARPET SHOP LTD
Now proudly stocking a range of luxury beds and mattresses too

Helping you make a choice
At Halesworth Carpets, we listen to you first. We want
to understand more about your home, your ideas and
your needs. Then we can pick from our superb selection
of carpets to match your home – and your budget.

Helping make it simple
At Halesworth Carpets, we take the time to get your
order right. Accurate measuring, clear pricing and
staying in touch to offer advice and answer your
questions. We also try to give you as much warning of
our fitting date.

Helping make it convenient
Our fitters are highly experienced and follow the
Halesworth code. So we turn up on time; we move
furniture; we fit your carpet quickly and expertly; 
we take away your old carpet; and we vacuum and
tidy up after we have finished the work.

Want curtains to complement a room? Or blinds to add colour and style. 
Talk to Halesworth Carpets about our outstanding ranges of blinds and curtains

42 Thoroughfare, Halesworth  01986 872 222  www.thehalesworthcarpetshop.co.uk

Duncan Jones,
Halesworth manager says
“I want every customer to

feel they get the best
carpet, the best service
and the best experience.

Stuart Woolston, senior fitter
says “We want to leave

every customer feeling that
there was no mess, no fuss

– just a great experience
and fantastic carpet.”

Duncan Jones,
Halesworth manager 

Stuart &
Mark
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Helping you make a choice
At Halesworth Carpets we listen to you first. We want 
to understand more about your home, your ideas and 
your needs. Then we can help you pick from our superb, 
extensive selection of  carpets to match your home – and 
your budget.

Helping make it simple
At Halesworth Carpets, we take the time to get your
order right. Accurate measuring, clear pricing and
staying in touch to offer advice and answer your
questions. We also try to give you as much warning of
our fitting date as possible.

Helping make it convenient
Our fitters are highly experienced with a strong code of  
practice. So we turn up on time; we move
furniture; we fit your flooring quickly and expertly;
we take away your old carpet; and we vacuum and
tidy up when we have finished the work.

Want curtains to complement a room? Or blinds to add colour and style?
Talk to Halesworth Carpets about our outstanding ranges of blinds and curtains

D L FuLLer LtD
rooFing

tiled roofs• 
Slate roofs• 
Complete re-roofs• 
repairs• 
Period roofs renovated• 
Chimney repairs• 
re-Pointing• 
eaves Felt replaced• 
Shed roofs• 
roofing Supplies• 

Beccles 01502 714226
Mobile 07941 052641



Harrison’s Tree services

C & G Qualified Tree Surgeon

Fully Insured

 Tree Surgery       Crown Reducing

Thinning & Lifting     Precision Felling

Stump Grinding        Hedge Cutting

Garden Clearance      Free Quotations

Firewood Available

12 Silver Ley, Redisham, 
Suffolk NR34 8LX

Telephone: 01502 575921





















Your Local Family Run Business with over Your Local Family Run Business with over Your Local Family Run Business with over 40 40 40 40 years
 experience in Fuel Oil Distribution experience in Fuel Oil Distribution

Want to reach more 
potential customers? 

Why not advertise your 
business in this space? 

from just £12 per month! 

• FREE Advert Design 
• FREE Artwork Updates

Call Kellie 
on 01502 715551

or email 
kellie@angliaprint.co.uk
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Uggeshall Teas 

Our village teas were held this year on Saturday 31st July 

and Sunday 1st August in the pretty gardens of our 

old school room.   They were very well attended,  with 

customers enjoying a wonderful range of breads, homemade 

scones, teabreads, cakes and meringues. The large bric-a-brac 

tent was brimming with interesting and unusual items and is 

always a hit with the public.   

The event was a great success and raised £2253.00, a large 

proportion of which will go to St Mary’s Church, Uggeshall.  

Donations will also be made to the First Responders at 

Wrentham and to Access Community Trust, a Lowestoft 

based charity th
at looks after the homeless. 

We would particularly like to thank : 

Morrisons for donating the breads 

Dan Hill of Zagwear for donating the PPE 

Sheila Worts for donating Henham school history books 

Halesworth bookshop for selling Uggeshall history books 

and Uggeshall recipe books 

Sue Ashton and Denise Baker for arranging the flowers for 

the tables 

Daphne for the use of her pretty garden 

We would also like to say a big thank  you to Linda Hill and 

the committee for 

organising the event, 

and to everyone who 

donated cakes, bric-a-

brac and/or their 

time before, during 

or after the event. 

Left: 

Rev Simon and 

family enjoying the 

new-look Teas. 

Easing out of COVID? 

Common sense mostly seems to be prevailing as we ease out 

of COVID restrictions, and activities are beginning to 

resume.  

Uggeshall Old School Hall has reinstated Coffee Mornings 

and Cinema, and at Wangford Community Centre, Book 

Club and Body Conditioning have returned, with Parents 

and Toddlers due to resume from September 13th, and our 

friends from Blythburgh Bowls coming back from October 

5th.  Other outside bookings are set to resume from 

October. 

You are also invited to join a monthly Working Party on the 

first 
Sunday of the month from 10.00am to tend the 

Greening Project garden - with coffee and cake provided! 

We are even beginning to plan for some Christmas activity, 

with the popular Christmas Bazaar pencilled in for 13th 

November. 

Ride and Stride 2021 

The 2021 Sponsored Ride and Stride will take 

place on Saturday, 11th September. It is the 

main source of income to Suffolk Historic 

Churches Trust to enable it to make grants 

to churches and chapels of all 

denominations towards repair and restoration costs. 

Participants are sponsored for each place of worship visited 

between 9.00am and 5.00pm or by a donation. 

The money raised is shared equally between the Suffolk 

Historic Churches Trust and the place of worship 

nominated by the participant. For sponsor forms, a list of 

churches that will be open, or if yo
u would like to be put in 

touch with someone you can sponsor, please contact Jeff or 

Judith Bridges on 01502 578208 or 07789 934972. 
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Daphne for the use of her pretty garden 

We would also like to say a big thank  you to Linda Hill and 
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The Steam Rally is cancelled 

Sadly, after careful consideration, the 

organising committee of the Grand 

Henham Steam Rally has made the 

difficult decision to cancel the 46th 

Rally, which was scheduled to take place 

on 18 and 19 September, due to the 

uncertainty surrounding Covid-19.  

Although the Government restrictions have been lifted, the 

current and rising number of cases give us all cause for 

concern and the situation could change very rapidly. 

Chair Helen Walker said: “The decision to cancel the rally 

for a second year in a row has been incredibly hard. We 

know our visitors, exhibitors and volunteers will be 

disappointed, and we are disappointed too; however we look 

forward to welcoming everyone back next year. Thank you 

for your support during these uncertain times.” 

The 46th Grand Henham Steam Rally will take place on 17 

and 18 September 2022. 

At the Angel Inn  

We feel it's best to monitor the situation a little more over the 

next couple of weeks. So we will be doing the following: 

• Staff will continue to wear face masks inside to protect you 

and themselves.  

• Table service will continue inside. Outside we will be 

forming a queue system and ask everyone to please respect 

other guests’ wishes with social distancing. 

• Sanitiser stations and track and trace QR codes will still b
e 

available should you wish to use them. 

Wangford Community Centre  

Reopening 

Wangford Community Council has agreed a cautious 

approach to reopening the Centre based on advice from 

Chief Medical Officer Chris Whitty, who said the key was to 

take things incredibly slowly, adding that he fully expected 

most people to continue to take precautions. Initial 

discussions with users indicate that they agree with this 

approach. 

The Centre is now open, and all regular hirers will by now 

have received a copy of the Centre's Risk Assessment, a 

re-booking questionnaire, and supplementary conditions of 

hire to comply with the risk assessment. 

Rest assured that when you decide to return, everything will 

be done to facilitate this in a safe way. The Centre has a 

COVID-safe cleaning regime in place, and you will be asked 

to play your part, for example by sanitising your equipment 

and frequently-touched surfaces, and by ensuring adequate 

ventilation.  

For more information, contact Rachel Dade, Bookings 

Secretary, on 01502 578311 or at racheldade@hotmail.co.uk 

So what next with COVID-19? 

At the Wangford Plough 

We’re delighted to be operating as ‘almost normal’ again. 

We’ll continue to work hard to keep our customers and our 

staff safe, so… 

• Some of our staff may continue to wear face coverings 

and you're very welcome to do the same if you wish 

• Our cleaning procedures will remain 

• We're asking people not to sit or congregate at the bar 

and to respect others' space 

• NHS Test & Trace is no longer required but you may use 

it if you prefer 
1
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Uggeshall Country Teas 

After 2020's enforced break, the Teas are back in a slightly 

different format this year. They will be held at the Old 

School Hall in Uggeshall on one weekend only, Saturday 

31st July and Sunday 1st August, but with extended 

opening, from 12 noon to 5.00pm. There will be the usual 

large Bric-a-Brac and Plant stalls.  As usual, car parking is 

free.  

This will be a COVID secure environment, and social 

distancing, seating /groupings will be dependent on govern-

ment guidance in force at the time. It will help if you come 

earlier or later than normal; at busy times, please be 

prepared to wait outside. 

All proceeds will be shared between St Mary’s Church, 

Uggeshall, Wrentham 1st Responders, and Access 

Community Trust for the homeless. 

Working Party Needed! 

Weeding Wangford Greening Project  

Sunday 4th July between 10.00am and 12.00pm 

at the Community Centre Garden 

If you have some time to spare and would like to help with 

socially distanced weeding of the new hedges and beds your 

efforts would be much appreciated. The recent rain and 

warm weather has made the grass grow really quickly. Meet 

Geoff Pepper on site and find out what needs to be removed 

and what needs to stay. 

Please wear gloves and if possible bring a small garden fork 

or hand fork. There will be a tea, coffee and cake break mid-

way through. 

Wangford Book Exchange Progress 

You may have seen that the old telephone box in Wangford 

High Street has been transformed.  The telephone was 

decommissioned about five years ago and the box was 

adopted by the Parish Council. 

L o c a l  r e s i d e n t 

Linda Pepper asked 

the Parish Council if 

she could turn it into 

a  f r e e  b o o k 

exchange, and this was 

agreed unanimously.  

Linda enlisted the 

help of another 

Wangford resident 

Andy Atherton who 

has been extremely 

enthusiastic and busy.  

He has made shelves, 

removed all of the 

loose paint, sealed all 

of the windows and repaired the wooden framed door.  

Linda and Andy then painted inside and out with three 

coats of paint.  The project is almost complete as we are just 

waiting for two Perspex inserts with 'Wangford' and 'Book 

Exchange' on them.  Once these are installed the Book 

Exchange will be filled with donated books that are in good 

condition. 

The Parish Council and Linda would like to say a special 

thank you to Andy for his hard work, enthusiasm and 

dedication in making this project happen. 

If you have any books that you wish to donate, please 

contact Linda Pepper on 01502 578805 to arrange 

collection. 
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The Funeral Parlour
New Cut

Saxmundham
Suffolk, IP17 1EH

TONY BROWN’S 
FUNERAL SERVICE

Est.1979

Proudly independent 
family run business

Owners of 
The Greenwood Burial Ground, 

Farnham

Telephone: 01728 603108
Email: tb.fs@virgin.net

www.tonybrownfuneralservices.co.uk

For All your pre-packed
 Winter and Summer

 Solid Fuel requirements,
 delivered straight 

to your door.
Pre-packed or Loose Loads

01508 54827801508 548278
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 “Sometimes strident, often tender, never afraid, 
and seldom without humour, Desmond Tutu’s voice will always 

be the voice of the voiceless.” Nelson Mandela 
 
These words of former President Nelson Mandela sum up perfectly the character, determination and Christian witness of 
Archbishop Desmond Tutu, who died on Boxing Day, 2021.  The ‘Arch’ as he was affectionately known championed the rights 
of the poor, the marginalised and the oppressed both in South Africa against the Apartheid Regime, and in many countries 
around the world. 

As a teenager I had the privilege of attending a Christian Youth Conference promoted by the then Archbishop of Canterbury, 
Robert Runcie, in Portsmouth and Southsea.  The highlight for me was a sermon preached by Archbishop Tutu on the 
Saturday and I was immediately caught up in his humour, warmth and complete commitment to the Gospel and to human 
rights.  He always spoke with confidence about the Apartheid Regime coming to an end soon because it was against God’s will, 
and so as a result the victory had already been won.  I remember that after meeting the Archbishop during a ‘walk about’ after 
the service he was taken on to his next engagement by helicopter, and I remember seeing the purple arm of his cassock waving 
from the helicopter as he left Southsea. 

I was to hear him preach on a number of occasions but the time when I spoke to him the longest was when I was visiting a very 
sick friend in Lewisham Hospital in South East London, and we almost bumped into each other in the Casualty Department. 

Archbishop Tutu said that a moment of revelation for him was when as a young child he witnessed the Reverend Trevor 
Huddleston ‘doff his hat’ to his mother, which in those days was unheard of and made the young impressionable Desmond 
realise that not all white men were the same, and that the world could indeed be different. 

It is largely due to Archbishop Tutu’s determination, self sacrifice and Christian discipleship, and of course of many others at 
the time, that the Apartheid Regime came to an end with the first democratic election in South Africa in 1994.  Following the 
election of a new government, he was key in preventing a blood bath of retribution taking place by chairing the Truth and 
Reconciliation Commission which encouraged perpetrators to come forward and share their stories of often terrible crimes and 
seek forgiveness.  These encounters often left Archbishop Tutu in floods of tears. 

It is amazing that in one single century South Africa produced three outstanding individuals who shook the world – Mahatma 
Gandhi, Nelson Mandela and Desmond Tutu (two of whom were Nobel Prize Winners and lived in the same street in Soweto).  
They all believed that through peaceful protest and demonstrations, unjust political systems that denied the basic human rights 
of others could be overthrown, and the evidence from history is that this is true.  May we all aspire to stand up for the oppressed 
and marginalised in our own society and around the world. 

May Archbishop Desmond Tutu rest in eternal peace. Amen. 

Rev. Alan 

Firstly, we would like to thank everybody for their generosity in buying tickets for the Christmas raffle.  This raised a fantastic 
£285.00 for the church and the hamper was won by Mr D. Casement. 

We have been fortunate to have been able to worship each week during the current Plan B lockdown restrictions, and we thank 
you all for your understanding regarding the various changes which we have had to implement to keep people safe.   
At the time of writing this, the plan is for restrictions to be eased further by the end of January and we await guidance from the 
Church of England before making any alterations to the current Sunday arrangements. 

It is very positive to hear that the general situation with Covid-19 is getting better and we look forward to being able to plan 
events for the church during the spring/summer. Please keep an eye on the noticeboard to see when the monthly coffee 
morning can resume. 

We continue to collect donations for the foodbank; please feel free to leave any items in the basket placed inside the church. 
Items particularly welcome at present are tinned tomatoes, tinned veg, tinned fruit, long life milk, fruit juice, coffee and tea. 

Mark Notton, Churchwarden  (578691) 

FEBRUARY'S TEAM LETTER 

News from Wangford Church 

Uggeshall Coffee Morning  

This month we meet on Thursday 10th from 10.30am in 
the Old School Hall. Everybody's welcome. 

Uggeshall Cinema 
February's film is 'The Good Liar' starring Helen Mirren and 

Ian McKellen on Thursday 10th. at the Old School Hall.  
Doors open at 7.00 for 7.15 pm. 

Yoga 

New to the Old School Hall - a beginners' gentle 
introduction to Yoga starting on Wednesday 16th February 
from 6.30 - 7.30pm. If you are interested, please contact 
Clare on 07776 365513 or at NoFrillsYoga@outlook.com 
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St Andrew's 
Do join us for our Communion service on Sunday 20th 
February at 9.30am. 

News from Sotherton 

John Robin Grummitt RIP 
The funeral service for John, who died peacefully in James 
Paget Hospital on November 21st at the age of 83, took 
place at Waveney Memorial Park and Crematorium on 13th 
December.  

John was born in Lowestoft in 1938, and was brought up by 
his grandmother as his parents were on active service. He 
attended Roman Hill Boys' School, but was not evacuated, 
and thus lived through the bombing and rationing. John left 
school at the age of 14, and lied about his age so he could go 
to sea. He gradually worked his way up to become a trawler 
skipper. This was a hazardous occupation, as he often sailed 
in the waters around Iceland - but especially dangerous for 
John, as he couldn't swim! 

In the 1960s he married Jean, and they had four daughters. 
In 1970 John and Jean went their separate ways, and he 
came ashore, working as a taxi driver, and later on HGVs. 
He met Audrey, with whom he had a daughter, Donna, and 
they moved out to Wangford.  

When Audrey had a stroke, and passed away in 2001, John 
moved to Wrentham, but returned a few years ago to his 
forever home in Millfields, Wangford. He made friends, and 
joined in with activities, including Lunch Club. For as long 
as he was able, he got about in his electric wheelchair and 
buggy, shopping, taking his little dog for walks, and enjoying 
chatting to everyone he met. 

He will be much missed by his daughters and grandchildren. 
Donations in John's memory were made to East Anglian Air 
Ambulance. 

Wangford Community Council 

Community Centre Improvements  

In addition to the refurbishment of the Snooker Hall, we 
have also redecorated and re-carpeted the Committee Room, 
installed new lighting, and acquired new upholstered chairs 
and window blinds. Matching blinds have replaced the 
curtains in the Bar, where we hope also to improve the 
lighting in the near future. 

Christmas Lights 

A big thank-to to Nick, Colin and the team for installing the 
display of lights at the Community Centre, and for setting 
up and lighting the tree at Pound Corner. Thanks also to 
Walter for providing the site and power for the tree, and to 
Kevin Oram at Marsh Farm Christmas Trees for selecting 
and delivering it. 

Malcolm Woolnough 

 
 
 
 
AT HENHAM PARK 21st – 24th JULY 2022 

Would you like to go to Latitude? 
Register your interest for concessionary tickets from 

10th February to 10th April 2022. 
Contact: - Pearl Felgate on 01502 578531   

email: pearlfelgate@googlemail.com 

The main conditions are: 

1. All applicants must be permanently resident in 
Uggeshall and be registered on the Parish Council’s 
Electoral Roll.  A routine check is made. 

2. Householders should apply for tickets to 
pearlfelgate@googlemail.com stating the names of those 
who would like a ticket, their address and contact 
details (phone numbers and email address), how many 
tickets they would like and for which day, and how 
they will be paying for the ticket (cash, bank transfer 
etc). Tickets will be strictly for the use of the registered 
members of that household (children 12 years and 
under are admitted with a child ticket; please contact 
Pearl Felgate for further details). 

2. The price of the concessionary tickets is determined 
by the Latitude Festival organisers, Festival Republic 
Ltd.  They allow no price variance.   

3. Close of registration is midnight on 10th April 2022.  
Cancellation of ticket requests may only be made before 
this time.  Thereafter, the sale stands in law and must be 
concluded with the purchase of tickets requested.  

News from Uggeshall 
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R. ASHTON & SON LTD
Firs Garage, Uggeshall
QUALITY USED CARS

MOT Station, Fully Equipped Workshop, Latest Diagnostic Equipment
All Makes Serviced

Courtesy Car Available Local Collection Service

Tel. Wangford 01502 578640 www.ashtonfirsgarage.co.uk

Air 
Conditioning

Service
R. ASHTON & SON LTDR. ASHTON & SON LTD

Firs Garage, Uggeshall
QUALITY USED CARS

MOT Station, Fully Equipped Workshop, Latest Diagnostic Equipment
All Makes Serviced

Courtesy Car Available Local Collection Service

Tel. Wangford 01502 578640 www.ashtonfirsgarage.co.uk

Air 
Conditioning

Service

All aspects of treework

Mob: 07810 116753

Tree Surgery    Dismantling & Felling
Precision Felling    Crown Reduction & Thinning

Stump Grinding    Fully Insured
Free Quotations    Land Clearance

www.1stcut.net

– from a family we have cared for at Rosedale

We are a family business and 
promise to provide exceptional 
care and a truly personal 24hr 
service, when 
you need it 
most.

www.rosedalefuneralhome.co.uk

Beccles 01502 714445 
Bungay 01986 892790 
Halesworth 01986 875588

“Thank you Rosedale, your support 
and guidance made this difficult 

time a little more bearable.”

Units From £12.50/week inc VAT

-  Secure indoor storage 
units, large and small

-  Redcare alarmed, 24 hour 
security and CCTV

-  Flexible long and short 
term rental

-  Friendly, helpful staff in 
pleasant country location  

Waveney Self Storage, 
Elms Road, 

Toft Monks, Beccles, NR34 0EJ

Please Call 
01502 679911 

to arrange an appointment to 
come and view our facilities

enquiries@waveneyselfstorage.co.uk
www.waveneyselfstorage.co.uk

Wangford Farm Shop
Local & Home-Grown Fresh Fruit,Veg, & Salads

Free Range Eggs, Local Bread and Cakes
Pot Plants & Cut Flowers

Calor Gas, Coal, Logs & Kindling
A Large Range of all Pet Foods

Tel: Wangford (01502) 578246
www.wangfordfarmshop.co.uk
rj.miller@btopenworld.com

Chamberlins
soliCitors

MOVING HOUSE?
We offer an efficient and friendly service by our 

experienced Solicitors at competitive rates.
Call Stephen Holland on

Tel: 01502 713131    Fax: 01502 718040
E-mail: srh@chamberlins.co.uk

3, Ballygate, Beccles, Suffolk, NR34 9NB

Want to reach more customers? 

Why not advertise your business in this space?

FREE advert design 
& FREE artwork updates

 as needed

Call Kellie on 01502 715551
or email 

kellie@angliaprint.co.uk



01502 675544www.stovesolutions.co.uk

Survey, design, installation and servicing
by our experienced qualified engineers 

Recommended supplier of high
quality, 2022-ready, woodburners,
multifuel stoves and fireplaces

6 HIGH STREET, WRENTHAM

Please call to arrange an appointment
at our showroom on the A12 

Electrical Engineers and Contractors
Domestic/Commercial/Industrial 

All Electrical work, including 
Rewires, Test & Inspections, PAT 
Testing and Renewable Products

No Job Too Small
Telephone 01502 675233

www.boggiselectrical.co.uk



Reydon Garage
Services + M.O.T.  Testing

MOT’s UNDERTAKEN and REPAIRS carried out

GaraGe
ServiceS
               LTD 

ReydonReydon
01502 722822

SALES AND SERVICING
AIR CONDITIONING

BATTERIES, TYRES, TRACKING & 
EXHAUSTS AVAILABLE

COURTESY CAR AVAILABLE

UNIT 16, FOUNTAIN WAY, 
REYDON BUSINESS PARK, REYDON, 
SOUTHWOLD, SUFFOLK IP18 6SZ

Eatons Pallets Ltd

ALL PALLEts
 Bought & soLd

WAstE cLEArAncE
& rEPAirs

07915 433849          
01502 218413

WW

2 YEAR

GUARANTEE

ON ALL PARTS AND LABOUR 

FIND OUT MORE AT...

LOCAL FAMILY
RUN BUSINESS

info@yourgaragedoor.co.uk
Unit 36 Colville Road Works
Lowestoft, Suffolk  NR33 9QS

SUPPLIED AND FITTED, 
REMOTE CONTROL,
INSULATED GARAGE
DOOR FROM £899 
SERVICING AND REPAIR
WORK UNDERTAKEN
NO CALL OUT CHARGES
ALL GARAGE DOORS
FITTED, ELECTRIC
AND MANUAL

CALL FOR FREE QUOTATION
01493 804604
01502 543080

WWW.YOURGARAGEDOOR.CO.UK

t h e  p r o f e s s i o n a l  g a r a g e  d o o r  s p e c i a l i s t s  

01502 543080

J J
Jennie Jones

E S T.       1 9 9 3

E S T A T E  A G E N T S

Specialists in Suffolk’s Heritage Coast and 
the surrounding countryside

Browse all our properties on our website:

www.jennie-jones.com

75 High Street, Southwold, Suffolk IP18 6DS

Tel: 01502 722065

SOUTHWOLD • SAXMUNDHAM



ABRAHAM 
Sunday 6th February          4th Sunday before Lent 
11.15 am Wangford  Holy Communion (CW) 
6.00 pm    Uggeshall       Evening Prayer (BCP) 
 
Sunday 13th February       3rd Sunday before Lent 
11.15 am Wangford  Holy Communion (CW) 
6.00 pm    Uggeshall       Evening Prayer (BCP) 
 
Sunday 20th February      2nd Sunday before Lent 
9.30am Sotherton Holy Communion (CW) 
11.15 am Wangford Holy Communion (CW) 
6.00 pm  Uggeshall  Evening Prayer (BCP) 
 
Sunday 27th February     Sunday next before Lent 
11.15 am Wangford  Family@Church 
6.00 pm    Uggeshall Holy Communion (BCP) 
 
All services from St Margaret's, Reydon are live-
streamed via YouTube.  C
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Book Club 

We next meet on Thursday 3rd February to discuss Francis 
Spufford’s “Light Perpetual” at 8pm in the Community 
Centre. 

Gill Smith 578620 

Afternoon Teas 
Thank you to all involved in this very pleasant new venture. 

Fay Shephard 

I am not a royalist and when I have given thought to our royal 
family, which is hard to avoid given the regular sycophantic 
outpourings from the rags, I have ruminated now and then on 
why the great British public are subsidising so many freeloaders 
who have no discernible talents to display or contributions to 
give to Britain and are merely there by reason of birthright. 
Leave them alone, protest the diehards, they are attracting 
millions of tourists who aid our economy for the cost of a few 
pence from every citizen. Terrific value for money. Well, 
perhaps. Hold on though. I haven't watched Queenie give her 
Christmas Day speech for many years but somehow I did this 
(last year) and I was unashamedly moved. There, I've said it. 
Other than the mild criticism that a little smile would not have 
gone amiss I thought it uplifting and inspirational. May there 
be many more. That probably makes me a sentimental old 
monarchist after all. 

I do try to be grammatically sound in these scribbles but fall 
short regularly, expecting the sainted editor to pick up and 
correct the trifling peccadillos. So what about the howler in last 
month's issue, when I referred to a 'surprise' being 'unexpected'? 
Aren't all surprises unexpected? A daft piece of tautology; as my 
old report card put it - must do better. (Ed. - mea culpa) 

Being a committed anglophile (after fifty three years in old 
Blighty, how could I fail to be?) and a professional Fifer to boot, 
I would nonetheless concede that at this time of year I would be 
remiss if I did not scribble a few words about one of the three 
greatest Scotsmen ever.  

As the strains of that universal song of friendship, Auld Lang 
Syne fade away, it is timely to remember Scotland's national 
bard. On or near his birthday on the 25th January his life is 
celebrated all over the world. Because the Scots are well trav-
elled it is not fanciful to suggest that Robert Burns is as well 
loved, if not more so, than any other poet who lived and 
rhymed. The words of Auld Lang Syne are not only known off 
by heart by maudlin whisky-soaked jocks in foreign fields but by 
every nation. There never will be another Burns, despite what 
that sneering Jeremy Paxman called him - 'no more than a king of 
sentimental doggerel'. Born in Alloway, he died in Dumfries on 
21st July 1796 aged 37. There is little doubt that he loved 
women and socialising with his friends. He had a measure of 
success with his writing while he lived but never nearly enough. 
He was a farmer, and an exciseman, but always struggled 
financially. He was buried in a simple grave in a corner of St 
Michael's kirkyard on the day his son Maxwell was born. 
Eventually funds were raised to build a more impressive 
mausoleum in a more prominent position in the churchyard 
and Burns' coffin was moved there, his wife Jean joining him in 
1834. Burns epitomises all that is great about Scotland, his 
words lifting hearts and spirits. In his own humble way, he 
made the world a better place. 

A man who could make things new for the gods themselves 
(J. M. Barrie on Robert Burns) 

Abraham 

Suffolk Wildlife Trust 
(Blyth Valley and Southwold) 

'Wildlife of Costa Rica' 
Speaker: Ian Barthorpe  

Thursday 10th February at 7.30pm 

Southwold Arts Centre  

Cost: £3.00 (including refreshments); under 25s  free 

The Arts Society, Southwold 
The 2022 series continues on Tuesday 8th February 

when Anne Anderson will speak on  

'Nordic Spirit: Grieg, Ibsen and Munch'. 
Lectures commence at 2.00pm in Southwold Arts Centre.  

Visitors and Members' guests are welcome. 
A small donation will be appreciated. 
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D I R E C T O R Y  
Team Rector  The Reverend Simon Pitcher 725424 
Team Vicar The Reverend Alan Perry 453624 
Team Admin Tania Birtwistle 724115 
Parochial Church Council Secretaries 
Wangford Vacancy  
Uggeshall Clare Bailey 578679 
Sotherton Karen Flaxman 01986 873123 
Church Wardens 
Wangford Jackie Casement  578992 
 Mark Notton  578691 
Uggeshall Colin Hill (Churchwarden Emeritus) 
 Colonel Giles Crisp 578251 
 Clare Bailey 578679 
Sotherton Gerard Walker 01986 874248 
 Stephen Flaxman 01986 873123 
 
Wangford Community Council 
Vice-Chairman Malcolm Woolnough 578701 
Secretary Sue Hosking 578287 
Wangford Community Centre  
Chairman Malcolm Woolnough 578701 
Bookings Rachel Dade  
 racheldade@hotmail.co.uk 578311 
Caretaker Roy Hodgkins 07871 044120 
Secretary Sue Taylor 578408 
Uggeshall Old School Hall 
Bookings Denise Baker 578190 
 
Parish Council Clerks 
Wangford Jean Brown 675739 
Uggeshall  Jean Brown 675739 
Sotherton Caroline Cardwell 01986 781349 
 
Henham Steam Rally 
Chair Helen Walker 07557 784927 
  
Wangford Surgery 578257 
Sole Bay Health Centre 722326 
Wangford Veterinary Clinic 578999 
Police  Urgent 999 Non Urgent 101 

COVID  Latest from the government  

England has returned to Plan A. You should continue to 
protect yourself and others. 

• There is no longer a legal requirement to wear a face 
covering. The government suggests that you continue to 
wear a face covering in crowded and enclosed spaces 
where you may come into contact with other people you 
do not normally meet. 

• Get vaccinated and get your booster dose. 
• Let fresh air in if you meet indoors. Meeting outdoors is 

safer. 

• Get tested and self-isolate if required. 

CENTRE DIARY

1st Feb Body Conditioning Hall 9.30-10.30am 

 Post Office  Bar 10.00-12noon 

 Blythburgh Bowls Hall 2.00-4.00pm 

 Community Council Cttee Room 7.45pm 

3rd Feb Wangford Art Group Hall 9.30-12.30pm 

 Post Office  Bar 1.00-3.00pm 

 Yoga Hall 6.30-7.30pm 

 Book Club Hall 8.00pm 

7th Feb Toddlers Hall 9.30-11.30am 

8th Feb Body Conditioning Hall 9.30-10.30am 

 Post Office  Bar 10.00-12noon 

 Blythburgh Bowls Hall 2.00-4.00pm 

 Parish Council Cttee Room 8.00pm 

10th Feb Wangford Art Group Hall 9.30-12.30pm 

 Post Office  Bar 1.00-3.00pm 

 Afternoon Tea Hall 2.30-4.30pm 

 Yoga Hall 6.30-7.30pm 
12th Feb Private Hire Hall 11am-5pm tbc 

14th Feb Toddlers Hall 9.30-11.30am 

15th Feb Body Conditioning Hall 9.30-10.30am 
 Post Office  Bar 10.00-12noon 

 Blythburgh Bowls Hall 2.00-4.00pm 

16th Feb Artmarkers East Hall 10.00-3.00pm 

17th Feb Wangford Art Group Hall 9.30-12.30pm 

 Post Office  Bar 1.00-3.00pm 

 Yoga Hall 6.30-7.30pm 

21st Feb Toddlers Hall 9.30-11.30am 

22nd Feb Body Conditioning Hall 9.30-10.30am 
 Post Office  Bar 10.00-12noon 

 Blythburgh Bowls Hall 2.00-4.00pm 

24th Feb Wangford Art Group Hall 9.30-12.30pm 

 Post Office  Bar 1.00-3.00pm 

27th Feb Private Hire Hall 10.00-3.00pm 

28th Feb Toddlers Hall 9.30-11.30am 

 Blyth Valley Labour Cttee Room 7.30-9.30pm 

CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE EDITOR SUE TAYLOR:
79 High Street, Wangford

Telephone: 01502 578408   Email: suethemusic@gmail.com
DEADLINE: 11th day of Month preceding publication

TO ADVERTISE CONTACT ANGLIA PRINT LIMITED:
5b Moor Business Park, Ellough Road, Beccles NR34 7TQ
Telephone: 01502 715551   Email: info@angliaprint.co.uk

ALL THE VIEWS EXPRESSED IN THIS PUBLICATION 
ARE INDIVIDUAL AND NOT NECESSARILY 
THE VIEW OR POLICY OF THE EDITOR 
OR PUBLISHERS.

“Keeping the 

Community informed”

NOW ON THE WEB AT:
http://wangfordwithhenham.

onesuffolk.netP A R I S H  M A G A Z I N E
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